
Chris Heaton-Harris 

Member of Parliament for Daventry 

House of Commons, London SW1A 0AA 

Tel: 020 7219 7048  

Website: www.heatonharris.com 

 

March 2022 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Thank you for contacting me about the education of vision impaired children. 

 

I understand your concerns on this issue. It is important that we assess the educational outcomes of 

specialist special educational needs and disability (SEND) qualifications and I believe we should ensure 

these qualifications reflect the changing needs of the education system. 

 

I welcome that pupils will benefit from £730 million in funding during the 2021-22 financial year. Further, 

£2.6 billion will be made available to fund schools places for children with special educational needs and 

disabilities. This will help to provide greater support for local authorities to enable them to work with young 

people with SEND, including children with vision impairment.  

 

I recognise that getting the right outcomes is not just a matter of funding. A review of the SEND system is 

currently underway to see what further improvements are necessary to make sure every child gets the 

education that is right for them. This review will help to establish a sustainable and effective SEND system 

in the future. I understand that the review is progressing at pace, and that the Department for Education 

will bring forward proposals for public consultation in the first three months of 2022.  

 

The Government is also supporting university students with impaired vision through the Disabled Students’ 

Allowance, which is available to supplement the support offered by higher education institutions and 

enables the provision of more specialist support to be offered. For example, mobility trainers for blind or 

visually impaired students. 

 

Thank you again for taking the time to contact me.  

 

Yours faithfully, 
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